
T H E  D U K E  C A T H O L I C  C E N T E R

                                 “ At the heart of the 
                               Catholic Center  
                   is a seeking to grow  
                 closer to Christ. Every  
                 student at Duke has  
               walked a different path  
          to get here, and we now have 
              the time to walk alongside  
        each other and grow together.”   
                       – Dylan Tamayo ’19
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A MESSAGE FROM   
FR. MIKE

This reflection was used by the Strategic Planning  
Committee before each of its meetings in designing the 
DCC’s Strategic Plan. This prayer was composed by Bishop 
Ken Untener of Saginaw, drafted for a homily by Card. John 
Dearden in Nov. 1979 for a celebration of departed priests. 
As a reflection on the anniversary of the martyrdom of 
Bishop Romero, Bishop Untener included in a reflection 
book a passage titled “The mystery of the Romero Prayer.” 
The mystery is that the words of the prayer are attributed 
to Oscar Romero, but they were never spoken by him.

Every now and then it helps us to take a step back and to see 
things from a distance. The Kingdom is not only beyond our 
efforts, it is also beyond our visions. In our lives, we man-
age to achieve only a small part of the marvelous plan that is 
God’s work. Nothing that we do is complete, which is to say 
that the Kingdom is greater than ourselves. No statement says 
everything that can be said. No prayer completely expresses the 
faith. No Creed brings perfection. No pastoral visit solves every  
problem. No program fully accomplishes the mission of the 
Church. No goal or purpose ever reaches completion. This 
is what it is about: We plant seeds that one day will grow.  
We water seeds already planted, knowing that others will 
watch over them. We lay the foundations of something that will 
develop. We add the yeast which will multiply our possibilities. 
We cannot do everything, yet it is liberating to begin. This gives 
us the strength to do something and to do it well. It may remain 
incomplete, but it is a beginning, a step along the way. It is an 
opportunity for the grace of God to enter and to do the rest. 
It may be that we will never see its completion, but that is the 
difference between the master and the laborer. We are laborers, 
not master builders, servants, not the Messiah. We are  
prophets of a future that does not belong to us.

Prayerful  
Reflection 
FOR STRATEGIC PLANNING

“The kingdom of heaven is like yeast that a 
woman took and mixed with three measures  
of wheat flour until the whole batch was  
leavened.”  Mt. 13:33

“Man plans, and God laughs” so the old Yiddish saying goes.   
But, if nothing more than to keep God laughing, we have spent the 
last year planning here at the Duke Catholic Center. And while we 
acknowledge that in many ways it is difficult to foretell what God 
has in store, we are certain of one thing in the next three years:  
God will be faithful – we can plan on it! And so we have. 

In looking toward God’s faithfulness in the future, we first began 
by looking at the past and the present. In this Annual Report, as 
well as in past issues of our e-newsletter, I hope you have seen 
the multiple examples of God’s faithfulness. The powerful way 
in which Duke Catholic students are exploring their faith in new 
and vibrant ways. The generous ways in which so many alumni, 
parents and friends are supporting this ministry. And the steps 
in growth that have been a blessing and a challenge for our staff.  
All signs of God’s faithfulness, and certainly a testament to the 
effectiveness of our last strategic plan. Many of the initiatives 
that seemed much like a dream four years ago are now  
consistent components of Catholic life at Duke. How? We 
planned and God was faithful. 

But still, the whole batch isn’t leavened. We yearn for the  
opportunity to reach more and more of the Catholic students 
whom we never are able to engage. We estimate that number is 
about 2/3 of our Catholic student body. While that is consistent 
with most parishes in the United States, we remain unsettled by 
that truth, and have outlined a plan that fosters the growth of 
the students whom we do see and will empower them to reach 
out to their peers. We are planning to have students become 
the very leaven that will build the kingdom not only on Duke’s 
campus, but wherever these gifted young men and women may 
find themselves in the future. It fires me up with the zeal of the 
disciples in the Upper Room when I think about the possibilities.
 
Thank You! Thank you for praying for our students and this  
ministry. Thank you for your financial support that has allowed  
us to leaven more and more of the batch. Thank you for  
deepening your own spiritual well – pursuing an openness to  
the call of discipleship wherever you may find yourself. As we  
continue to plan for the future of the Duke Catholic Center, may 
the Lord of the harvest continue to allow us to be servants who 
work toward a future that does not belong to us.
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Duke Catholic Center Advisory Board meeting



After a year of focus groups, student interviews, and brainstorming sessions with staff, the Duke 
Catholic Center Advisory Board has established a new strategic plan to guide the growth of 
the DCC over the next five years. Approved by the board in May, the DCC staff and board are 
excited to move forward with unified goals and specific strategies for engaging the most students. 

“While we know the fullness of the Kingdom is beyond our making, we nevertheless always 
want to be moving forward and building this piece of the Kingdom at Duke in a purposeful way,” 
said Beth Oliver, P’15, P’17, P’20, P’21, the chair of the DCC Advisory Board. “This new plan 
enables us to do exactly that by narrowing the focus and bringing clarity to top priorities.” 
 

Distilling all of the DCC’s hopes and goals for students was not any easy process, however. But, with the invaluable help of  
Tricia Cellucci from the Catholic Leadership Institute, three areas of focus stood out that will enable the DCC staff to cast the widest 
net: Belong, Believe, and Become. 

Each area of focus witnesses to the different stages of spiritual development and the varied types of strategies needed to engage a  
diversity of students. We have seen time and again that students who are struggling to feel a sense of belonging require very different  
outreach than students who are in the beginning stages of a relationship with Christ or those who are actively becoming disciples.  
This new strategic plan aims to provide strategies to reach students wherever they are in their spiritual journeys.

A huge thanks to Our Sunday Visitor who provided a substantial grant to cover the full costs of creating the Strategic Plan.

Duke Catholic Center Strategic 
Plan Builds Roadmap for Future

Belong We joyfully participate in a full, conscious and  
active celebration of the sacramental life.

A.  40-50% of Catholic students engage in the Catholic community at least once per semester by May 2020. 
B.  30-35% of Catholic students attend weekly Sunday Mass by May 2020.

Believe We encounter and know Jesus more deeply by 
sharing the faith with others.

C.  125-150 Catholic students on average participate in vibrant faith-sharing groups on a weekly basis by May 2020.
D.  Catholic students explore and deepen their knowledge of the Catholic faith through faith formation opportunities by May 2020.

Become We actively live the faith by becoming lifelong 
devoted disciples of Jesus Christ in the world.

E.  20-25% of Catholic students embrace the desire and discipline of daily  prayer through resources and opportunities provided by  
Duke Catholic  Center by May 2020.

F.  20-25% of Catholic seniors participate in a program that facilitates faith life post-Duke by May 2020.

“Put out into deep water and lower your nets for a catch.”  
– Luke 5:4
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Facilitator Tricia Cellucci makes a 
presentation on the Strategic Plan during 
Advisory Board meeting



ANNUAL  
REPORT 

FY2017

Thank You to all who have 
contributed to the Duke Catholic  
Center at Duke University. Nearly 800 
donors contributed a financial gift to 
further Catholic life for undergraduate 
and graduate students at Duke. Your 
generous support during the 2016-2017 
fiscal year to the Duke Catholic Center 
is greatly appreciated. The following 
list represents donors to the Duke 
Catholic Center from July 1, 2016 
through June 30, 2017. If we have made 
an error or omission, please contact 
us so that we may correct our records. 

The Director’s Circle 
($1,000+) 
 
The Director’s Circle is comprised of 
lead investors committed to the future 
of the Duke Catholic Center. Each year, 
the Center counts on these leadership 
gifts to provide the backbone of the 
program. Thank you for your support.
	
St. Francis of Assisi 
Legacy Society ($50,000+)
 
Mr. and Mrs. David Cutcliffe	
Mr. and Mrs. Peter M. Gehan
Mr. and Mrs. David C. Haley
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Jones 
Mr. and Mrs. Thruston B. Morton 	
	
St. Ignatius of Loyola 
Trustees Circle  
($25,000-$49,999)

Mr. and Mrs. Billy C. Anderson	
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Guzzi	
The Hon. Timothy Jeffries and 
     Dr. Mary Frances Jeffries 
Mr. and Mrs. R. Paul Yetter	

	

St. Elizabeth Anne Seton 
Founder’s Guild  
($10,000-$24,999)

Anonymous 		
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Arcidiacono 
Mr. and Mrs.  Matthew J. Atwood
Drs. Jon and Michele Bellantoni
Mr. Douglas Bland and  
     The Honorable Jane Bland
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Faris 	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Francese 
Dr. and Mrs. John L. Haddad	
Mr. and Mrs. William Luby 	
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony P. Nader 
Mr. David J. Naftzinger	
Mr. and Mrs. Jacinto A. Oliver
Mr. and Mrs. Edward M. Reefe
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Riegel	
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce L. Rogers 
Mr. Michael Traylor		
	
Blessed Mary Theresa  
of Jesus Century Club 
($5,000-$9,999)

Anonymous		
Mr. and Mrs. Mark E. Anderson 
Dr. and Mrs. L.J. Bellantoni	
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Belusko	
Dr. and Mrs. Eric B. Callaghan	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Chandler
Mr. Jeffrey Faris		
Mr. and Mrs. William Gacioch	
Mr. and Mrs. Louis F. Isabella	
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Janick	
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel M. Karnuta 	
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Keyes 
Mrs. Koleen Kirkwood-Virostek
Mr. Eugene J.  McDonald	
Miss Carolyn D. Mewborn	  
Mr. Dominic Moffa and  
Ms. Mary Beth Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Kerry North	
Mr. and Mrs. Giovanni P. Prezioso
Mr. Beat F. Reinhart	
Mr. Michael Rhodes and  
     Mrs. Maureen C. Rhodes	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Somich	
Dr. and Mrs. Christopher St. Charles
Dr. and Mrs. Kevin White		
	
St. Francis Xavier  
Leadership Society  
($2,500-$4,999)

Anonymous	
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Akers  
Mr. Gregory Bell
Dr. Don W. Bradley and 
     Dr. Kathryn Andolsek	
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Byrnes
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Cairns
 

Dr. Wayne Eberenz and  
     Dr. Donna Culhane
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Dailey
Mr. and Mrs. John Danowski
Mr. and Mrs. Elias Esber
Mr. Darryl Snabes and  
     Dr. Frances Farle
Mr. and Mrs. Jorge I. Galdos	
Dr. and Mrs. Jon Gockerman
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Govert 
The Hon. John F. Hillen and  
     Mrs. Maria Hillen
Mr. Michael R. Joyce
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Madden
Mr. Christopher W. Meyer
Drs. Robert and Patricia Naslund
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Owen	
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Skinner
Mr. and Mrs. Christoph Tribull
Dr. Jason R. Yu

St. John Baptist de la  
Salle Club  
($1,000-$2,499)

Mr. and Mrs. Alfred G. Adams, Jr. 
Ms. Paulina Amieva	
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Anderson 
Mr. and Mrs. James I. Anthony Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Frank G. Antonacci 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Ariens	
Drs. Steven and Tessa Asdell	
Dr. Kammarauche Asuzu	
Dr. Frederick F. Lang and  
     Dr. Gildy Babiera 
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth L. Barrett III 
Dr. Ana P. Barros
Mr. and Mrs. Brent E. Bendson
Mr. Edward  Berko
Mr. Michael J. Bingle
Mr. Christopher E. Burns
Mr. and Mrs. Jorge Canahuati	
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Canfield
Dr. Roberto R. Canizares
Dr. Rosalinda C. Canizares
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Cervantes
Mr. Stephen R. Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Clement 

Dr. and Mrs. Thomas D. Crawford
Ms. Molly Culhane-Eberenz	
Mr. William J. Curtin III, Esq.	
Mr. Paul Daschbach
Dr. and Mrs. Gintaras Degesys 
Mr. and Mrs. William Dougherty 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul F. Dudzic
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Ellis
Mr. Russell C. Elmayan
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Englar
Mr. Carmen Falcone	
Mr. Joseph J. Falcone
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ferullo
Mr. and Mrs. Joshua E. French
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Garda	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ghanem
Mr. Michael Grady and  
     Dr. Haiyan Grady
Dr. Brian Hale and  
     Dr. Constance Hale
Mr. James Hasson Hanna
Mr. Steven Mitchell Heath	
Mr. and Mrs. Edward T. Henderson
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy S. Hohman
Mr. and Mrs. Paul M. Houghton
Mr. Kirk Johnson		
Dr. Kerry K. Karukstis
Mrs. Emma M. Kedrowski
The Hon. Stephen Kehoe	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael T. Kenny
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin D. Kreb	
Ms. Karen DeMatteo Kunisaki	
Mr. and Mrs. David W. Laird	
Mr. and Mrs. Dev Lobo
Dr. Neil R. MacIntyre
Father Michael T. Martin,  
     OFM Conv., Director 
Mr. Gregory Mcatee
Mr. Lawrence G. McMichael	
Ms. Mary M. Minnear
Mr. and Mrs. Steven P. Monti	
Mr. Michael J. Mosser
Mr. and Mrs. Donald L. Mulligan	
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald O’Brien
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Palisi 
Mr. and Mrs. Valfrid E. Palmer	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael T. Petrik
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Poplawski
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BOLD names indicate members of the 
Cornerstone Society who have been giving for 

five or more consecutive years

Campus Stations outside of Fuqua 
School of Business

Bryan Engelhardt (L) Div ‘17 and 
Dillon Stull (R) Div ‘17

Soup dinner after 
Campus Stations of 

the Cross

Katie Cassedy ‘20 with  
Pope Francis  



Dr. Steven M. Puopolo
Mr. and Mrs. Barry J. Quirke	
Mr. and Mrs. David B. Ridley	
Mr. and Ms. Timothy P. Rooney
Dr. and Mrs. Nathan Rudemiller
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Salvino
Mr. and Mrs. Guy M. Sanders	
Dr. Renato Santos and  
     Dr. Sharon Castellino
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Scarrone
Mr. John S. Scherer	
Dr. and Mrs. Stephen Schutz	
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Schwarz, III 
Mr. Fayez Seif and  
     Ms. Nirvana Fahmy
Drs. Lauren and Sydney Southerland  
Mr. and Mrs. Mark E. Stalnecker 
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey R. Staubach
Ms. Lucy Stephan
Dr. and Dr. Luther Tamayo
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Tancredi
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Tighe
Mr. and Mrs. Ricardo Urena
Ms. Kelly Van Winkle 
Mr. Andre J. S. VanRynbach	
Mr. and Mrs. David R. Young

St. Francis de Sales Society 
($500-$999)

Mr. Jay M. Arena, Jr. 
Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey E. Bischoff 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Booz
Mr. and Dr. Thomas Boyan
Mr. and Mrs. James Bridge
Mr. and Mrs. John Burns
Dr. Christopher L. Canlas
Mr. and Mrs.Thomas Carey	
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Carlson
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. Carnevale 
Mr. and Mrs. David B. Clement 
Mr. and Mrs. James Collins
Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Condon
Mr. Michael Cresante
Dr. Steven D. Crowley
Mr. and Mrs. Richard F. Czaja	
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Donnelly
Mr. and Mrs. David T. Erie
Dr. Thomas and Dr. Shauna Farmer 
Mr. and Mrs. Antonio Feijoo
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Furlong
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Gacioch
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Galonsky	
Mr. Thomas G. Geldermann	
Drs. Graziano  and Ana Giglio	
Mr. and Mrs. Philip A. Haines
Mr. Kevin Hannon and  
     Ms. Annamarie Cruse
Mr. Dennis J. Hanzlik
Ms. Moira D. Hathcock
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Hendershot 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard P. Hogan, Jr. 
Mr. Conor E. Irwin
Mr. John Kane
Mr. and Mrs. Rick King
Mr. Allan K. Kiplagat

Mr. and Mrs. David Lennert	
Mr. and Mrs. John Lombardo	
Mr. Brian T. Maurer	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael McGann
Dr. and Mrs. James O. McNamara
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Metz
Mr. and Mrs. Roberto Miselem 
Dr. Francis A. Neelon and  
     Dr. Virginia J. Neelon 
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher B. Neligan 
Dr. Thomas Nicosia and  
     Dr. Florence Barricelli
Dr. and Mrs. Ronald S. Pack
Dr. Maureen Keogh Pavy
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Portelance
Ms. Catherine M. Preston
Ms. Catherine G. Preston
Mr. and Mrs. Richard F. Rosso	
Ms. Heather Ryan
Ms. Kaitlyn Sanders 
Mr. and Mrs. David Saporito	
Mr. and Mrs. David Schneider	
Dr. and Mrs. Keith Sharp
Dr. and Mrs. Michael H. Sketch, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene S. Stark	

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew L. Steck	
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Steiger
Mr. Brian Sternthal and  
     Ms. Alice M. Tybout
Dr. Robert J. Stets, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. John Tomasiello	
Mr. Matthew H. Toups
Mr. and Mrs. T. Brent Voelkel
Mrs. Amanda White
Mr. and Mrs. Allen White
Drs. Eric and Jennifer Wiebke
Mr. Ryen J. Wilkins	
Mr. Benton R. Wise

Catherine McCauley  
Society ($250-$499)

Mr. Ralph Andretta and  
     Ms. Donna Fortunato
Mr. Allain C. Andry IV
Mr. Gregory C. Baecher
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Ball
Dr. Joseph G. Baltz, Jr.

Ms. Mary Barrett		
Ms. Erin Beckman		
Mr. David Blazek		
Dr. and Mrs. Fernando Boschini  
Ms. Elizabeth A. Brosnan
Ms. Elizabeth Brunner
Mr. and Mrs. Walton T. Carpenter 
Mr. and Mrs. Casey Carroll
Ms. Michele F. Castle
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Collins  
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Cullinan	
Dr. Roseann Lauricella Di Russo 
Mr. Christopher Paul Dieckhaus 
Mrs. Susan L. Fischer Dobbyn	  
Mr. Michael Ewing		
Mr. Andrew S. Exnicios	
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Falcone	
Mr. and Mrs. Frank M. Ferguson	
Dr. Andrew W. Garrison	
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy S. Gehlmann
Mr. and Mrs. Lauro Gonzalez	
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Gordon	 	
Mr. Nicolas Gorman		
Mr. and Mrs. Michael W. Gregory, Jr.
Mr. Edward J. Groarke	
Mr. Gary P. Gwozdzik and  
      Dr. Grace L. Caputo
Dr. Marie Hanigan		
Mr. Paul J. Heffernan		
Mr. Patrick Horan		
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Hubsch	  
Dr. and Mrs. Harry W. Johnson	
Mr. Andrew Jones and  
     Ms. Mary Heinen
Mr. and Mrs. Allan Kelley
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher M. Kinsey
Dr. and Mrs. Ted M. Kubicki	
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin D. Kuchinski	
Dr. and Mrs.  Martin Kus	  
Ms. Jesica Mangun		
Mr. Vincent Martinez and  
     Ms. Carolyn Baldiviez
Mr. Robert McHugh		
Mr. and Mrs. Michael McLaughlin
Dr. Agostino Migliore		
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Miller	  
Mr. and Mrs. James S. Minogue, III
Mr. Salvatore M. Moffa

Mr. Roland V. Molitor-Siegl and  
     Dr. Adriana Molitor-Siegl	
Dr. and Mrs. David Charles  
     Molthrop Jr.	
Mr. and Mrs. J. Christopher Mullen
Mr. and Mrs. Ricardo Nazario	
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Niederriter	
Ms. Elisa Oliver		
Dr. John A. Paar		
Mr. and Mrs. Antonio Pera
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Pesto	
Mr. Ethan H. Pollard		
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel J. Pratt	
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Pustejovsky	
Mr. and Mrs. Earl W. Reed	
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Riess	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Santoro	
Mr. Steven Sexton		
Mr. John F. Sharkey and  
     Mrs. Carol Wrenn Sharkey
Col. Mark V. Slominski and  
     Col. Nicole Slominski
Mr. and Mrs. David P. Spearman	
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick F. Sullivan	
Mr. and Mrs. Jason R. Sutton	
Drs. Edward and Josefina Tiryakian
Mr. and Mrs. Ramon Torres	
Dr. George Truskey and Ms. Anna Wu
Ms. Diane Uzarski		
Ms. Eileen Valverde Vindas	
Dr. Michael Vasquez		
Mr. Craig G. Vincent		
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Vonderheide	
Dr. and Dr. Emmanuel B. Walter	
Dean Sue Wasiolek		
Ms. Gayle C. Williams		
Dr. Robert J. Won		
Mr. Robert Zarzour		
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Ziemba	
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Ziemba	
 

 

 
5

Continued on the next page

Easter Vigil Mass

DCC students enjoy ice cream  
during a special retreat for  
emerging leaders in the ministry

Tuan Dat Nguyen ‘16 with  
Karen Cutcliffe

Luke Duchemin ‘18 and 
Catherine Preston ‘00

Joseph Tan ‘19  
at Easter Vigil



The Choir of Angels  
Society ($1-$249)
	
Anonymous		   
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Ahlers	
Mr. Henry A. Ahlers		
Ms. Angelica Ahrens		
Dr. and Mrs. Abiodun Akinwuntan	
Mr. Jonathan E. Amgott	  
Mr. Lee Anderson		
Ms. Karen L. Anderson	  
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Andrejko	
Ms. Laura Michelle Angle	  
Mr. and Mrs. James Antezana	
Mr. and Dr. Daniel Antoniak	
Mr. Pasquale Arcese IV	
Mr. John Badley		
Mr. and Mrs. Saul T. Ballesteros	
Mr. Paul Bambrick-Santoyo and  
     Dr. Gabriela Bambrick-Santoyo	
Mr. and Mrs. Navin Bapatin Barbet 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Barranco
Mr. and Mrs. Amos Barreto	
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew J. Baum	
Mr. and Mrs. James W. Baxter, Jr.
Ms. Megan S. Bell		
Mr. Nicolas Benelli		

Mr. and Mrs. Carlos Benitez	
Mr. Nicholas Berg		
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Berger
St. Bernadette Catholic Church	
Mr. Matthew A. Bilodeau	  
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Bonazza	
Mr. Mark S. Bononi	 	
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Bourdet	
Mr. and Mrs. John Bowers	  
Mr. and Mrs. Donald R. Boyle	
Mrs. Esther F. Breeding	
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Breslin	
Mr. Timothy J. Brinkman
Mr. Richard Brissette and  
     Ms. Constance Weil
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Britton	
Mr. and Ms. Edwin Bulleit	  
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Bunce	
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Burkart	  
Mr. and Mrs. Jason M. Burns	
Ms. Valerie Butler		
Mr.  and Mrs. John J. Byrnes, Jr. 	
Ms. Kathleen J. Byrnes
Ms. Cristina M. Cabral Mandanas	
Drs. John and Rosanna Cafaro
Ms. Sofia Calicchio	
Mr. and Mrs. Gustavo Callejas	
Mr. Ethel L. Calloway	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael G. Cappetto	
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Cappetto

	

Ms. Patricia M. Carreiro 
Ms. Mary Champagne
Mrs. Elizabeth Chargois	
Mr. Wai Chen and Ms. Shaoyun Liu
Dr. Donna Reefe Childress	
Ms. Beverley Chin		
Ms. Mary S. Choroszy		
Mr. and Mrs. Gerard Clark	
Mr. Gerard A. Clark, Jr.		
Mr. Peter A. Clark		
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Clarke
Mr. Steven Clipp		
Dr. and Mrs. David Cocchetto	
Mr. Robert B. Collins III	  
Ms. Barbara Collins		
Mr. Hiram Colon-Renta and  
     Ms. Lourdes Leyva-Colon
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher J. Colville
Mr. Michael Corrigan		
Mr. Gail Craig		
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Crane	
Mr. and Mrs. David Crowe	
Mr. James P. Cullinan		
Ms. Laura Cullinan		
Ms. Edith Cushing		
Dr. Elbio Dagotto and Dr. Adriana Moreo
Mr. and Mrs. Christian Daher	
Ms. Betty Dallaire		
Mr. and Mrs. John K. Davidson	
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Davis	
Ms. Tracy Davis		
Mr. and Mrs. Sean M. Dean	
Dr. Simone Degan and  
     Ms. Francesca Lea
Mr. Henry deLaGarza	 	
Dr. and Mrs. Mark W. Deseran	
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Devitt	
Mr. and Mrs. Roberto Diaz	  
Ms. Eileen Diaz-Silveira	  
Ms. Margaret Dibari		
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Dietzel	  
Drs. Mark and Lisa Dobbertien	
Mr. Ryan Patrick Dobbertien	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. Domon, Sr.	
Mr. and Mrs. Brian R. Donnelly	
Mr. and Mrs. Billy Doom	  
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Driscoll	
Mr. and Mrs. David Driscoll	
Mr. and Mrs. Russell D’Souza	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Duch	  
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Dunn	  
Dr. Anthony Durso		
Ms. Leone Mooney Egan	
Dr. Michael S. Eggert		
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas I. Eisenmenger 
Dr. Ann Leilani Fahey	 	
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Falciani 	
Dr. and Mrs. John J. Fath
Mrs. Virginia Fay		
Mr. and Dr. Rupert P. Fenequito	
Mr. and Dr. Anthony Fernando	
Ms. Isa L. Ferrall		

Mr. Eric Ferraro		
Mr. Patrick J. Filan		
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Finn
Mr. Ned Fitzgerald		
Dr. Clayton B. Fitzpatrick and  
     Dr. Karen R. Canlas		
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Fitzpatrick	

Ms. Theresa Flynn		
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Foley	
Dr. Connel R. Fullenkamp	
Mr. Larry Furey		
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Gaffey	
Dr. Paul Gagne and Dr. Elizabeth Gagne
Mr. and Mrs. Jacob L. Garcia	
Ms. Joan Garofalo		
Mr. Brian Gavigan and Dr. Ronda White
Dr. Glenn Gaviola
Mr. and Mrs. Kurt Gehsmann	
Mrs. Dorothy Stein Gianturco	
Ms. Judith Honeycutt Gibson	
Mr. and Mrs. Maurice D. Glavin	
Mr. Raymond T. Gordon, Jr.	
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Gorman	
Mr. Timothy Alan Gosnell	
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth W. Grasing	
Ms. Mary Green		
Mr. and Mrs. Simon Gregorich	
Ms. Maria Gregory		
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Griffin	
Dr. and Mrs. Mark E. Grossnickle	
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Grubbs	
Mr. and Mrs. Jaroslaw Grzesiak	
Mr. and Mrs. George Guarco	
Mr. Luis Arturo Gutierrez	
Ms. Sarah E. Haas		
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Hagan	
Ms. Janet Hall		
Dr. Steven G. Harris and  
     Dr. Kathy Amoroso
Mr. Andrew Harris		
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Hart	
Dr. Carrie M. Hart-Lopez	
Mr. Michael Hasik		
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph H. Healey	
Sister Kathryn Healy		
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond P. Heath	
Mrs. Jane Hebert		
Father Brad Heckathorne,  
     Associate Director
Ms. Eileen Heflin		
Mr. and Mrs. John Herrmann	
Dr. Rachel Hesler		
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Hoang	
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Hoffman	
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Hogan	
Ms. Sue Hollister		
Ms. Natalie Sue Hollister	
Mr. and Mrs. Lance Holmes	
Mr. and Mrs. John Hosey	
Mr. John Hosey, Jr.	
Mr. Kenneth Hosfeld and Ms. Ana Imai

Mr. and Mrs. John Howell	
Dr. Armando S. Huaringa	
Dr. and Mrs. Paul J. Hutchinson	
Mr. Taylor A. Imperiale	
Mr. Joseph Ingemi		
Mr. and Mrs. Carlos Isava	
Dr. and Mrs. Eric Jacobsen	
Ms. Johnetta M. James	
Mr. Jonathan Janos		
Dr. Murray D. Jardine		
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Jordan	
Dr. and Mrs. Donald G. Joyce	
Mr. and Mrs. John Joyce	
Mr. and Mrs. Myung Jung	
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Kalinoski	
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce A. Kaneb	
Dr. Myungsa Kang		
Mr. John R. Keller, Esq.	
Mr. Kenneth Kelly II		
Mr. James P. Kelly		
Ms. Janqueline Kendrick	
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Kennedy	
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Kerivan	  
Ms. Lauren Kerivan		
Mr. and Mrs. James Kerpon	
Ms. Elizabeth Kerpon		
Mr. Joseph Kim		
Mr. Creston A. King, III	
Mr. and Mrs. John K. King, Jr.	
Mr. Steven Ellmann and  
     Mrs. Langley C. King
Mr. David Kinney and Dr. Lois Kinney
Mrs. Ann Pfohl Kirby		
Ms. Louise Klecha		
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Kleypas	
Mr. Mark Knestout		
Mr. Travis Knoll		
Mr. Aaron Kohrs		
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Kondrat	
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Kopp	
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Kovalik	
Mr. Roman Kowalchuk		
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Kozak	
Mr. and Mrs. Lars Krogius	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Kropp	
Mr. and Mrs. Krzysztof Kubica	
Mr. David W. Kunz		
Ms. Ave M. Lachiewicz	
Drs. Lewis and Julie Ladocsi	
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce E. Lake	
Ms. Nancy M. Lane	 	
Dr. and Dr. Gregory Lanpher	
Dr. and Mrs. Philip Lawless	

Ms. Rachel D. Leindecker	
Ms. Christine J. Lim	 	
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Linsalata	
The Hon. Daniel William Lipinski and 
     Mrs. Judy Lipinski
Ms. Frances Lobo		
Dr. James B. Loftus		 6

Colette Torres ‘18, Marcelo Zapata 
‘18, Nick Sieja ‘18

Campus Stations outside Cameron 
Indoor Stadium

Duke Catholic Center Graduate 
Students

Welcoming freshmen at the  
Feast Off East



Mr. Francis Luby		
Mr. and Mrs. Nils Lucander	
Dr. and Mrs. Michael Luck	
Mr. and Mrs. John Lupica	
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Luppino	
Ms. Patricia Lyons		
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Maccario	
Mr. and Mrs. Jamal Makhoul	
Mr. and Mrs. Francis Malo	
Dr. Rizalino M. Mandanas and  
     Dr. Consolacion B. Cabral Mandanas
Ms. Maria J. Mandanas	
Ms. Dolores Manion		
Mr. and Mrs. William Manley	
Dr. Mary L. Markert		
Ms. Laura Maroldy		
Ms. Lauren E. Marshall	
Dr. and Mrs. John D. Martin
Mr. Larry Johnson and  
     Ms. Jeanne Martin
Mrs. Beverly A. Martin	
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Mathews	
Ms. Emily R. Mattoon		
Mr. and Mrs. Terence Mattoon	
Mr. and Mrs. Garrett McAvoy	
Dr. and Mrs. S. Spence McCachren, Jr. 
Ms. Lucy A. McCalpin	
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph McCarthy	
Ms. Pamela M. McCarthy	
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick J. McClafferty
Rev. John P. McDonagh	
Ms. Marybeth J. McGinn	
Dr. James J. McGough and  
     Ms. Jacqueline A. Axtell
Ms. Barbara McGregor
Mr. and Mrs. Brian G. McGuire	
Mr. and Mrs. John McLean
Mr. and Mrs. James McVey	
Dr. and Mrs. Dale Meers
Ms. Maura Melody		

Mr. Robert Meny and  
     Ms. Janet McHugh
Mr. Guy V. Mercer and  
     Dr. Kathryn Lynn Mercer
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip Merkle	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael V. Messinger
Mr. and Mrs. Victor Method
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald J. Michalski	
Mr. Sam Miglarese and  
     Mrs. Sheila B. Miglarese	 	
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Miller	
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Miller-Haraway
Dr. and Mrs. John R. Millwater	
Mr. Gregory J. Millwater		
Dr. and Mrs. Charles Mirabile	
Dr. Harvey Miranda and  
     Dr. Phillippa Miranda
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph D. Mister	
Dr. and Mrs. David M. Miyamoto	
Mr. Nicholas Moffa		

Mr. and Mrs. Martin G. Molloy	  
Mr. Bryce and   
     Mrs. Christy M. Curtin Monson
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Montagne	
Ms. Laura Monti		
Drs. Joel and Marcia Morgenlander
Mr. and Mrs. John Moulton	
Mr. David W. Mulbah, Jr.	
Mrs. Irma Mulbah		
Ms. Tiaria Mulbah		
Mr.and Mrs. James F. Mullally		
Mr. Edward J. Murphy		
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph H. Musmanno 
Mr. John J. Muster		
Dr. and Mrs. Nicholas J. Naclerio	
Ms. Laura Naslund		
Ms. Lisa Nellis		
Mr. Jean Newton		
Mr. Robert E. Nist and Mrs. Judith A. Nist
Mr. Edwin Noga		
Dr. Shirley A. Nylund		

Ms. Marita O’Brien		
Mr. Michael O’Connor	
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel J. O’Connor	
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Ogwo	
Mr. Michael S. O’Leary	
Mr. Nicholas Ong		
Mr. and Mrs. Rob R.Ord	
Ms. Kirsten C. Osborne	
Mr. Margot A. Palmer		
Mr. Raymond Parker		
Ms. Deborah A. Parker	
Dr. Thomas A. Patamia	
Mr. Michael Keene and  
     Dr. Mary Pennington
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Perkal	
Mr. and Mrs. Paul R. Perruzzi	
Mr. and Mrs. Brett B. Pettigrew	
Mr. and Mrs. Felix Plasencia	
Ms. Emily Poplawski		
Mr. and Mrs. Richard M. Potocki	
Drs. Edward and Jennifer Powers	
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Powers II	
Mr. and Mrs. John Quinlan	
Mr. and Mrs. Brendan Quinn	
Mr. Conor Quinn		
Mr. and Mrs. Carmine Ragucci	
Mr. James C. Ray and Dr. Lisa Street
Ms. Cindy Raymond		
Ms. Rita Raymond		
Mr. James V. Razick		
Mr. Mark D. Reichhardt	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael W. Reid	
Dr. and Mrs. Ronald Reis	
Mr. Sean Renfree		
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Rhatigan	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Rickert	
Mrs. Margo W. Riddle		
Mr. and Mrs. Jose Rivera	
Mr. and Mrs. David R. Rivero	
Mr. and Mrs. Carmen J. Rodio	

Mr. and Mrs. Rafael Rodriguez	
Mr. Colin J. Rog		
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Rosivack	
Mr. F. Douglas and Dr. Elizabeth Ross
Mr. and Mrs. George J. Rothen	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Rusch	
Dr. Michele Rusin		
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Ryan	
Mr. Charles W. Saletta, Jr.	
Mr. Andrew G. Sampson	
Mr. Alberto L. Sanchez	
Mr. and Mrs. Arturo J. Sanchez	
Capt. Milton J. Sands III	
Ms. Itzamara Santillan		
Mr. Robert Santos		
Mr. and Mrs. Johannes N. Santoso
Mr. Anthony Scalzo		
Ms. Christine E. Schindler	
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Schneider	
Dr. and Mrs. Stephen E. Schwartz	
Mr. and Mrs. William Schwitter	
Mr. and Mrs. James G. Sciarrino	
Ms. Brigid Scullin		
Mr. Daniel Searby		
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard D. Sechler	
Mr. and Mrs. John L. Seelke III	 	
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent L. Sgrosso	
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Shanley	
Mr. Andrew D. Sharp	 	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Shaw	
Mr. and Mrs. Roland Shen	
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Sheridan	
Mr. and Mrs. Alan D. Sherwood	
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Shine	
Mr. and Mrs. John Shoemaker	 	
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Shugart	
Mr. and Mrs. John B. Sibson, Jr.	
Mr. and Mrs. Aaron J. Siebeneck	
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Sieja	
Mr. Kevin Siesel		
Mrs. Carolyn M. Silvey	
Ms. Jennie L. Simpson	
Mr. and Mrs. Joshua B. Skudlarick
Mr. J. Stuart Smith		
Mr. and Mrs. John Smyth	
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Solfanelli	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Sorrenti	
Mr. Mark J. Straube		
Ms. Shannon Straw		
Ms. Kathleen Sullivan		
Mr. Kevin Sullivan			 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Elder Sullivan, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Nickolas Sypniewski
Mr. and Mrs. Stewart H. Thomas	
Mr. John Thomas and  
     Ms. Geraline Denterlien
Dr. and Mrs. Ignatius Thomas	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Thomas	
Ms. Dorothy Thomey		
Ms. Mary Thurner		
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Tobin	

Mr. Adam Tomasiello		
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Torgas	
Mr. David R. Trabulsi		
Mr. and Mrs. John Tran	
Mr. Kent N. Truckor		
Rev. Thomas S. Tully		
Ms. Kathleen Turner		
Mr. George H. Turner and  
     Dr. Barbara S. Turner
Mr. Richard D. Umstead	
Dr. and Mrs. John Uribe	
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Vanderschueren
Dr. Andrea Velasquez		
Dr. and Mrs. Kenneth Velleman	
Ms. Allison C. Vergotz		
Rev. Joseph Vetter		
Ms. Amy E. Vieta		
Dr. and Mrs. Robin T. Vollmer	
Dr. and Mrs. Anthony P. Volpe	
Ms. Samantha Votzke		
Mr. and Mrs. Stojko Vrankovic	
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Wade	
Ms. Christina M. Wagner	
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry N. Walch	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Walters	
Mr. Daniel Liwei Wang	
Mr. and Mrs. Kent Wang
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Warner	
Ms. Martha Ways-Waltersdorf	
Ms. Ellen Weburg		
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick C. Welsh	
Mr. James R. Wendling and  
     Mrs. Joanne Wendling
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. White	
Mrs. Sheryl A. Wilbon		

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Wilson	
Mr. and Mrs. Geoffrey Wing	
Ms. Kelly Witter		
Ms. Ellen W. Wittig	 	
Drs. Oi and Emilita Wong	
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Workman	
Mr. Paul M. Wrayno		
Ms. Jennifer C. Wrightson	
Ms. Catherine S. Wu		
Dr. and Mrs. Vernon E. Zander	
Dr. and Mrs. Henry Zaytoun	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Zimmerman
Mr. and Mrs. Mark J. Zipf		
Ms. Elizabeth Zung

End of donor list
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Duc In Altum leadership retreat

Dan North ‘20 making sandwiches 
for the homeless

Fr. Matt Monnig, SJ, Duke  
Graduate Student with freshmen  
at Feast Off East

Service trip to JamaicaEmily Ahlers ‘19 on mission trip  
to Jamaica



DUKE CATHOLIC FINANCIAL REPORT (7/1/2016 – 6/30/2017)

Non-Operating Revenue $545,581.29 

Offertory $57,404.29

Diocese of Raleigh 
$83,750.00

Rents $25,197.78
Program Fees $46,254.41

Endowment Income $13,642.46

Alumni/Parents/Friends
$572,270.81

Faculty
$131,738.39

Duke University Grants $43,014.13

Misc Income $1,073.06

Annual Operating Revenue $974,345.33

                                                            

$   482,658.75

$      55,422.54

$      7,500.00

$    545,581.29

$   127,497.32

Major Gifts Revenue for Endowments:

Major Gifts Revenue for Future Fund:

Major Gifts Revenue for Capital Campaign Expenses:

                                                                                      TOTAL 

Music
$94,544.03

Liturgical
$184,976.78

Building a Catholic 
Community
$148,466.30

Social Justice
$40,931.24

Capital 
$25,044.53

Administration
$82,988.80

Plant
$42,326.52

Spiritual Formation
$169,647.16

Development and
Communications
 $194,499.90

Misc. Expenses $13,510.36

Annual Operating Expenses $996,935.62

      

Non-Operating Revenue $545,581.29 

Offertory $57,404.29

Diocese of Raleigh 
$83,750.00

Rents $25,197.78
Program Fees $46,254.41

Endowment Income $13,642.46

Alumni/Parents/Friends
$572,270.81

Faculty
$131,738.39

Duke University Grants $43,014.13

Misc Income $1,073.06

Annual Operating Revenue $974,345.33

                                                            

$   482,658.75

$      55,422.54

$      7,500.00

$    545,581.29

$   127,497.32

Major Gifts Revenue for Endowments:

Major Gifts Revenue for Future Fund:

Major Gifts Revenue for Capital Campaign Expenses:

                                                                                      TOTAL 

Music
$94,544.03

Liturgical
$184,976.78

Building a Catholic 
Community
$148,466.30

Social Justice
$40,931.24

Capital 
$25,044.53

Administration
$82,988.80

Plant
$42,326.52

Spiritual Formation
$169,647.16

Development and
Communications
 $194,499.90

Misc. Expenses $13,510.36

Annual Operating Expenses $996,935.62

      

Non-Operating Revenue $545,581.29 

Offertory $57,404.29

Diocese of Raleigh 
$83,750.00

Rents $25,197.78
Program Fees $46,254.41

Endowment Income $13,642.46

Alumni/Parents/Friends
$572,270.81

Faculty
$131,738.39

Duke University Grants $43,014.13

Misc Income $1,073.06

Annual Operating Revenue $974,345.33

                                                            

$   482,658.75

$      55,422.54

$      7,500.00

$    545,581.29

$   127,497.32

Major Gifts Revenue for Endowments:

Major Gifts Revenue for Future Fund:

Major Gifts Revenue for Capital Campaign Expenses:

                                                                                      TOTAL 

Music
$94,544.03

Liturgical
$184,976.78

Building a Catholic 
Community
$148,466.30

Social Justice
$40,931.24

Capital 
$25,044.53

Administration
$82,988.80

Plant
$42,326.52

Spiritual Formation
$169,647.16

Development and
Communications
 $194,499.90

Misc. Expenses $13,510.36

Annual Operating Expenses $996,935.62

      

Non-Operating Revenue $545,581.29 

Offertory $57,404.29

Diocese of Raleigh 
$83,750.00

Rents $25,197.78
Program Fees $46,254.41

Endowment Income $13,642.46

Alumni/Parents/Friends
$572,270.81

Faculty
$131,738.39

Duke University Grants $43,014.13

Misc Income $1,073.06

Annual Operating Revenue $974,345.33

                                                            

$   482,658.75

$      55,422.54

$      7,500.00

$    545,581.29

$   127,497.32

Major Gifts Revenue for Endowments:

Major Gifts Revenue for Future Fund:

Major Gifts Revenue for Capital Campaign Expenses:

                                                                                      TOTAL 

Music
$94,544.03

Liturgical
$184,976.78

Building a Catholic 
Community
$148,466.30

Social Justice
$40,931.24

Capital 
$25,044.53

Administration
$82,988.80

Plant
$42,326.52

Spiritual Formation
$169,647.16

Development and
Communications
 $194,499.90

Misc. Expenses $13,510.36

Annual Operating Expenses $996,935.62

      

ADVISORY  
B O A R D
 
Beth Oliver – Chair
    P’15, P’17, P’20, P’21

    Philadelphia, PA

Kara Gehan – Vice Chair
    T’89, P’21 | Dallas, TX

Elizabeth Riegel - Secretary
    T’89 | Cary, NC

Peter Arcidiacono
    Durham, NC

Michael Brunetti  
    A.B.’19 | Fort Salonga, NY

Eric Callaghan  
    B.S.E. ’96  | Marshfield, WI

Daniel Cervantes  
    MBA’12  | Bentonville, AR

Karen Cutcliffe
    Durham, NC

Maria Eugenia Gallagher
    P’20 Houston, TX

Paul Griffiths
    Durham, NC

Michelle Guzzi  
    P’18  |  Fairfield, CT

Tim Hohman  
     T’91  |  Washington DC

Tim Jeffries  
    GEMBA’03  |  Phoenix, AZ

Fr. Jude Michael Krill,  
    OFM Conv.  | Atlanta, GA

Beat Reinhart  
    T’86  | Chester, NJ

Michael Salvino  
    P’20  | Charlotte, NC

Michael Somich
    Wake Forest, NC

Lucy St. Charles  
    B.S.’20  |  Signal Mountain, TN

Michael Traylor  
    B.S.’89  |  Los Angeles, CA
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80
Stations of the cross 

across Campus

84
in the Spring 

semester

483
when students are 

on Campus

68
students 

per dinner

56
when students are 

on Campus

20
Mission trips for the

2016-17 school
year

24
weekly sandwich 

making for the 
homeless

236
when students are 

on Campus

29
couples prepared

for marriage

24
Catholic weddings 

celebrated in 
Duke Chapel

8
adult 

confirmations

TUESDAY
N I G H T  D I N N E R

SUNDAY MASS
AT T E N D A N C E

STATIONS
O F  T H E  C R O S S

SMALL
GROUPS

RETREATS

SACRAMENTS

SANDWICH
M A K I N G

HOLY HOUR MISSION 
T R I P S

55
over 10 different 

lectures

230
Attended the largest 
lecture “How Faith 

Influenced My Music” 
by singer-songwriter 

Audrey Assad

LECTURE SERIES

4
catechumens

 welcomed into 
the church

4
candidates welcomed 

into the church

BY THE NUMBERS
AVERAGE NUMBERS FOR THE 2016-2017 SCHOOL YEAR



Many years ago when Duke Catholic Center Director Fr. Mike 
began his ministry at the DCC, he began to look for research 
on the effectiveness of various campus ministry practices, tools, 

and programs. He wanted to know – what is the most effective way to reach 
students? What types of programs create a lasting impact on student’s faith 
lives? How does campus ministry affect student behavior on campus?  
When the DCC staff came up empty-handed in a search for this valuable 
data, Fr. Mike realized he had a unique opportunity on his hands.

Tapping into the vast research opportunities that Duke offers, the DCC 
began a longitudinal study funded by Bass Connections, a university-wide 
initiative to bring faculty and students together on specialized research teams 
to explore real-world issues. And so began a research project like no other: a 
collaboration between a Catholic campus ministry 
and an interdisciplinary group of academics.

Duke Professor of Economics Peter Arcidiacono is 
one of the three faculty leaders of the study. “I think 
university administrators currently don’t see the 
substantial effect that campus ministries have on  
students’ lives,” says Arcidiacono. “I wanted to help 
the Catholic Center quantify their impact on  
students’ lives, their engagement on campus, and 
their success in college.” 

The Bass Connections team set out to discover 
,campus ministries’ roles in the psychological and 
social outcomes for students, as well as understand 
how campus ministries can better engage students 
and foster their spiritual development. The team 
first piloted the surveys at Duke, and, in February, 
invited other campus ministries from across the 
country to a symposium to present the first wave  
of data. Attendants at the meeting included  
representatives from the United States Conference 
of Catholic Bishops, Yale University, Brown 
University, Syracuse University, and University of 
Wisconsin. Following the symposium, eight other 
universities agreed to survey their own students, 
adding crucial data to the final survey and  
expanding the reach of the study across the country. 
 

Beyond the great success of the pilot surveys and the symposium, one of 
the most exciting components of the project has been the way in which 
Catholic undergraduate and graduate students have helped drive the 
research. The Bass Connections project includes two undergraduates and 
two graduate students who are actively involved in the DCC. It has been 
an exciting experience of combining their passion for the Catholic faith 
with their desire to understand and conduct quality research.

“I was incredibly interested in exploring the psychology behind social 
choice amongst people my age,” says senior Gerardo Parraga, one of the 
students helping conduct and analyze the research. “I’ve been amazed  
at some of the results we’ve started to find! For instance, I had not  
considered how strong the connection is between the people you surround 
yourself with and the choices you make, despite your personal beliefs.”

From students to staff to other campus ministers, everyone who has  
engaged this study has come away eager to see how the project continues 
to grow and provide critical information for campus ministries.  
Stay tuned for great insights to come!

This study would not be possible without the Bass family, who are  
the funders of Bass Connections – the University initiative funding  
this study.

Wish List  If you would like to sponsor any of these  
programs, please contact Michelle Sutton at 
michelle.sutton@duke.edu or 919-668-1472.

2017-2018
Campus Stations of the Cross					       $     250

Transportation for students to volunteer sites throughout the year 		    $     250

Small Group Snacks for the year 					       $     500

Crucifixes for senior gifts 						        $     500

Recording, editing and uploading Sunday Masses on YouTube for 52 weeks	   $  7,500

Groceries for Sandwich Making on the Plaza for Homeless for the year 	   $     940

Weekend Music Retreat 						        $  1,360

Annual Phone App Maintenance 					       $  1,600

Feast Off East – Welcome Dinner for Freshmen and Families for 200  	   $  1,800

Duke Partners with Catholic Center 
T O  E X P L O R E  F A I T H  A N D  C A M P U S  L I F E
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DCC Lecture Series: Fr. Shawn Kilcawley, topic: The Porn Plague:  
A Theological Perspective 						        $ 2,000

DCC Lecture Series: Lisa and Kevin Cotter, topic: Dating Detox:  
Perfecting Love in an Imperfect World 			                     $ 3,500

One Leadership Retreat for DCC Leaders (3 per year) 	                                   $ 3,000

Parents Weekend Brunch for 400 				                     $ 4,500
  
Purchase of instruments – bass, trumpet, flute, violin, trombone  
(in-kind instrument donations also accepted) 		                       $800 – $  1,200



A New Podcast with 
a Franciscan Flair
These days, Duke students do not even have to leave their 
dorm to get a dose of Franciscan wisdom (and humor). The 
DCC brings the conversation right to them through the new, 
bi-weekly podcast, Friar Side Chats.

Hosted by Emma Miller, the DCC’s Director of Communication, 
and featuring Fr. Mike as the token friar, each episode centers 
on themes significant to a student’s life at Duke. From the 
agonies of finals week and the freedom of summer, to the true 
joy of the Easter season and making the most of the Lenten 
journey, the duo tries to put a fresh spin on familiar topics.

“Hearing Fr. Mike and Emma’s casual conversation brings me 
new insights into my faith in a relaxed and simple way,” says 
junior Shannon Malloy. “I can listen to it walking to class and 
ponder God in my life on my own time. Besides Mass and my 
small group, the podcast is a major way I fill myself spiritually.”

It’s not just students who are devouring the series, however. 
“It’s amazing,” says Miller, “I receive emails from alumni and get 
stopped on campus by parents and Duke staff who also listen 
to the podcast. It’s exciting to know that the series speaks to 
people of all ages.”

With new content released every other week, sixteen episodes 
to catch up on, and copious show notes for further investigation 
and inspiration, there’s no better time to get started with the 
series. Simply subscribe to Friar Side Chats in iTunes or your 
favorite podcast app, or you can follow along the podcast  
journey at soundcloud.com/friarsidechats/.

We’re always interested in hearing how the show moves you or 
what future topics you might enjoy. Let us know!

As the basketball 
season picks up in 
January, Duke  

undergraduate students pitch 
their tents in anticipation 
of the biggest event of the 
semester: the home matchup 
of the Duke and University  
of North Carolina Men’s 
Basketball teams. The tenting 
ritual is over thirty years in 
the making, but a group of 
Catholic students have taken 
the tradition to the next level.

Each winter for the past five years, friends from the Catholic Center have 
come together to build “Das Boot,” unquestionably the most epic tent in 
Krzyzewskiville. Affectionately named after the original tent’s shape, Das 
Boot stands apart from the ordinary tents of Kville with its white picket 
fence, full-size mailbox, and fully outfitted interior.  

“The goal of the fence and mailbox and couches were to make it feel like 
a proper home since we live there for multiple weeks,” says junior Audrey 
Ellis. “The mailbox is also really fun because people leave things for us.  
Matt Jones actually left us hamburgers once!” 
 
 

It’s the fort you always dreamed 
of as a child, and each year it 
houses twelve students for four 
to eight weeks. The rules for 
tenting are many and they vary 
based on how near the Duke-
UNC game is, but the long and 
short of it is that at least one 
student from the tent’s team 
must be present at all times. 
You can’t make it to game day 
without serious coordination of 
every tent member’s schedule. 

Ellis, who was also one of the 
tent captains last year, says Das Boot is also a bit unique in scheduling tent 
shifts. “Thankfully, since most of us are Catholic, we’ve felt comfortable 
putting our faith lives as top priorities alongside classes. I don’t think a lot of 
other tents would see small group or Mass as necessary commitments.”

And then, of course, there’s the game itself, and there really is nothing like 
the Duke-UNC rivalry. “The game is always just super hype,” gushes Ellis. 
“It’s the best atmosphere in Cameron all year. And being there with your 
best friends after weeks of frigid 3:00 a.m. tent checks makes the victory 
even sweeter.”
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A K-VILLE TRADITION

Audrey Ellis ‘19, Laura Naslund ‘19, and Anna Lee ‘19
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